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Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, May 9, 2022, at the Braceville 
Township Hall, and conducted the following business: 
 
 Approved the minutes of the April 11, 2022 Regular Board Meeting. 
 Approved the April Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the revised Five-Year Forecast as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Acknowledged the receipt of bids for cafeteria management services for fiscal year 2023 from the 

following company: The Nutrition Group. 
 Accepted the following company as the successful bidder for cafeteria management for fiscal year 

2023, effective July 1, 2023: The Nutrition Group. 
 Approved the request for continued participation in State and Federally funded programs for the 2022-

2023 school year. 
 Accepted the resignation of classified employee, Carol Shanower, Intermediate Library Aide, due to 

retirement effective June 1, 2022. 
 Approved Juneteenth, June 19th, as a paid holiday for all 11 and 12 month regular classified employees 

in accordance with revisions to Ohio Revised Code 3319.087, effective June 10, 2022. 
 Approved increasing the substitute custodial wage to $12.00 per hour, effective April 25, 2022. 
 Approved the employment of Michael Harrington as a non-contracted custodian at Bascom 

Elementary, effective May 2, 2022 through June 30, 2022. 
 Approved the employment of Michael Harrington as the Bascom Elementary Head Custodian, on a 

one-year limited contract, effective July 1, 2022, pending successful completion of required 
background checks and drug screening. 

 Approved the non-renewal of the employment contract of a custodian, effective June 30, 2022. 
 Approved classified employees for summer help, on an as needed basis, per the current negotiated 

agreement with OAPSE Local 278. 
 Approved continuing contracts for five certified staff members, based upon the recommendation from 

the Superintendent, for the 2022-2023 school year. 
 Approved certified staff for one-year limited contracts as presented for the 2022-2023 school year. 
 Approved classified personnel be granted contracts consistent with O.R.C. 3319.081 and the current 

negotiated agreement with OAPSE Local 278. 
 Approved Courtney Christy and Tina Toumazos, certified staff members, to teach the kindergarten 

readiness program Bounce into Bascom. 
 Approved Stacey Biery and Kasey Rininger as classroom aides for the kindergarten readiness program 

Bounce into Bascom. 
 Approved Kyle Bailey and Nicolette Hoffman as transportation drivers for students participating in the 

summer intervention program, Bounce into Bascom. 
 Approved LaBrae Senior Class of 2022 for graduation, pending satisfactory completion of the 

graduation requirements set forth by the LaBrae Board of Education and the State of Ohio. 
 Approved the fees for workbooks and courses requiring payment of fees for the 2022-2023 school 

year. 
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 Approved academic supplemental positions for the 2022-2023 school year. 
 Acknowledged and accepted the following donations: 
 

Donation From Donation For Donation Amount 
Baseball/Softball Boosters Athletics $750.00 
Gregory Barnhart Band $30.00 

 
 Approved the first reading of a Board Policy revision. 
 Approved a second reading of and adopted Board Policy addition, revisions and rescission. 
 Entered into executive session to discuss collective bargaining. 

 
 


